
 

Announcement of the Secondary Educational Service Area Office Chiang Rai 
Subject: No Gift Policy for Fiscal Year 2568 B.E. 

-------------------------------------- 

The Secondary Educational Service Area Office Chiang Rai acknowledges the 
importance of fostering an organizational culture, values, and appropriate guidelines for personnel 
to adhere to regarding the giving or receiving of gifts, gratuities, or any other benefits related to 
the performance of their duties. This is to prevent actions that could lead to the misuse of 
authority for personal or others' gain, in line with the government's anti-corruption reform plan. 

To demonstrate a strong commitment to combating corruption in all forms, and to 
promote virtues, ethics, and integrity in the performance of duties—ultimately ensuring 
transparency in operations in accordance with good governance principles—the Secondary 
Educational Service Area Office Chiang Rai hereby declares that it is an organization in which all 
personnel are strictly prohibited from accepting any gifts or gratuities of any kind while performing 
their duties. This applies before, during, and after their duties to avoid actions that may 
compromise impartiality, influence decision-making, lead to favoritism, or create conflicts of 
interest. 

Managers and supervisors at all levels are expected to lead by example and to 
supervise their subordinates to ensure they conduct themselves appropriately and adhere strictly 
to anti-corruption and misconduct prevention measures. 

This announcement is issued for general awareness and strict compliance. 

Announced on January 3rd, 2568 B.E. 

 

 
(Mr. Kriangsak Yotsan) 

Director of the Secondary Educational Service Area Office Chiang Rai 
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